Hi all,

As we approach the anniversary of Hurricane Irene's visit to our church property, we have much to be grateful for. Thank you to all who have helped in this journey to recover our beautiful church facilities so we may continue to worship together and serve the community by sharing what we have with others.

There is still much to do and much of it can be done with the help of volunteers within our church family. A room-by-room punch list is posted on the bulletin board outside the Pastor's office. If you see something on that list you can help with please contact Doug Kingsbury or Leslie Hooper.

We want to focus on a few things which must be done before the start of Sunday School and before we can host a Ham Dinner. We are looking for volunteers to complete these tasks.

Kitchen must be in full working order.

The gas range ovens need to be cleaned and the burners seasoned. (Follow Chef's Choice recommendations)

The exhaust grates over gas range need to be cleaned.

Replacement of lost items

Fellowship Hall

Strip and wax the floor. Prep work includes some scraping in "problem" areas.

Window tracks should be checked for flood mud residue

Paint exterior window trim

Replacement of lost tables

Back parking area

Flag stones and lime stones should be stacked to allow for better parking and plowing this winter.

Area by walkway in front of storage shed needs work—hard to maintain as is

Yard work

Stone apron around base of building requires weeding

Raking leaves in the fall after they fall –great family activity